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HAISLIP HOUSE (OLTR #4) 

ORIGINAL PHYSICAL APPEARANCE

The entrance to the Haislip House was marked by a slightly projecting porch which 
connected to the porte cochere on the east side of the building. Both entrances to 
the porch and to the porte cochere consisted of wide horseshoe arches with boldly 
projecting nodes at the springing, a design repeated in the three open sides of the 
carport. An openwork wooden rail screened off the mid-section of the porch 
entrance. The facade included a tall minaret with a pinnacle cap on the far east 
end of the building, a sculpted parapet carved into square crenelations, and a 
bowed, raised parapet over the front entrance screening the base of the dome. A 
bell tower with a semi-circular opening flanked the side opening of the porte 
cochere. Behind the facade, the outer wall of the residence curved at the ground 
line, forming a plinth supporting a vase. Originally, the exterior was ornamented 
with textured stucco and a distressed brick pattern on the front of the building, as 
well as spouts placed above the arches and casement windows at the roof line.

PRESENT PHYSICAL APPEARANCE

Changes to the original structure include the removal of the roof dome over the 
entrance and the upper portions of the bell tower, replacement of the casement 
windows with modern fenestration and re-figuring of the plinth from its curved form 
to a square platform.
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SIGNIFICANCE

The Haislip residence is one of the only three in Opa-locka with its original 
minaret remaining intact. The minaret is proportionally larger than any other on a 
residence, either planned or actually constructed. It closely resembles, in scale 
and design, Muller's adaptation of this feature to ones he placed on commercial 
buildings, and is nearly identical to one on the Opa-locka Company's Administration 
Building.

S.K. Haislip purchased the property in August 1926; construction of the house began 
soon afterward. Mr. Haislip owned the property until March 1928.
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